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Well here we are in Autumn already - where did the 
time go!  
It has been a busy time for the Council, trying to get 
outstanding work done around Fairford. Itôs great to 
see that some of the missing dropped kerbs around 
the town are being installed, and that, at last, work 
has begun on creating a pavement from Keble Fields 
into the town and the work has started on resurfacing 
the A417.  
I am pleased that a scheme to introduce a safe   
crossing point on Leafield Road will be put into place 
early 2018. We are also working alongside the WILD 
Healthy Coln project to upgrade the surface of River 
Walk and   create a new footpath linking it to Snake 
Lane. We are working closely with Public Rights of 
Way (PROW) and the Environment Agency to make 
sure the project is a success.  The Access to the 
Countryside group is meeting with PROW to discuss 
improving signage for walks around Fairford, and will 
work with Walkers are Welcome to create walking 
maps for the Town and surrounding countryside.  
The flags have now come down from around the 
town, which can only mean one thingé Christmas is 
coming and the small Christmas trees will be going up 
in November! Once again, we will be holding the ever 
popular Festive Market on Friday 1st December. You 
can find out more about the Festive Market inside this      
newsletter.  
We are working with the Market Manager to improve 
the Wednesday market, by encouraging new stall 
holders to attend and we have subsidised a bus      
service,  on a trial basis for 6 months, to collect     
residents from their homes and bring them into     
Fairford to take advantage of everything on offer. 
More information can be found on the back page.  
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CONTACT DETAILS: Fairford Town Council, Community Centre, High 
Street, Fairford, GL7 4AF. 

Tel: 01285 713326/712344 Email: clerks@fairford-tc.co.uk  

Website: www.fairfordtowncouncil.gov.uk  
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The next two Full Town Council Meetings will be on Tuesday 10th    
October and Tuesday 14th November at 7.00pm in the Barker 
Room, Fairford Community Centre.  

Town Council Meetings 

 

This year the Fairford Festive Market will take place 
on Friday 1st December, in Fairford Market Place. 

There will be entertainment from Splash of Red, Hatherop 
Castle School Choir, Claire Farrell School of Irish Dancing,  

street jugglers, fairground rides and Santaôs Grotto.   

The market will run from 6.30pm to 8.30pm. 

Are you interested in taking a stall at this event? 

Each stall is supplied with a cover and overhead lighting. The cost of 
stalls this year is Ã25.00 to include electricity if required.  Please 
note each stall will be supplied with lighting at the front of the 
canopy. 

If you would like to take a stall, please get in touch with 
the Council on clerks@fairford-tc.co.uk.  

Community news 

Keep up to date with the Council news 

Follow us on Twitter for up to date news and information 
from your Council. @fairfordcouncil 

 

Or find us on Facebook - search for Fairford Town Council.  



 

 

Pъѐю 3 OCTOBER 2017 

Tree work on Cirencester Road & St Maryôs Drive.  

Gloucestershire Highways will be carrying out work to reduce the size 
of some of the trees that run along Cirencester Road and Sarah    
Thomas Walk. More information can be found on www.cotswold.gov.uk. 
The application reference is 17/02732/TPO. 

Two Ash trees and a Lime tree have been removed from the green at St  
Maryôs Drive. The Lime tree was getting too big for its location, and the 
Ash tree roots were causing a nuisance to a neighbouring garden.  In 
accordance with the Neighbourhood Development Plan, for every one 
removed,  two trees (of a suitable size and species), will be planted in 
a more suitable location.  

Overhanging foliage 

Please ensure that you cut back overhanging shrubs/trees, which affect 
pavements and footpaths, to enable people with mobility issues,    
pushchairs etc., to walk safely and unobstructed.  
 
Clothes recycling bin on Hatherop Road.  

Please can residents not dump clothes etc that wonôt fit in the yellow 
recycling bin on the ground by the bin.  Itôs fly tip-
ping.  

Fly-tipping 

The illegal dumping of any kind of rubbish from 
black bags to builders'    rubble (fly tipping), is a 
crime. Placing your rubbish next to a bin is still fly 
tipping.  If you are caught, you may be prosecut-
ed.  

If you have bulky items to dispose of, call Cotswold 
District Council to arrange a collection.01285 
623000. 

 

Keeping dogs under control near the River Coln 

We are fortunate enough to have water voles living on the banks of the 
River Coln down stream from Dillyôs Bridge. Water voles are a protect-
ed species, (Protected in the UK under the Wildlife and Countryside Act, 

1981, and classified as a Priority Species in 
the UK Biodiversity Action Plan.) and damag-
ing their habitat or causing their death is an  
offence.  Please can owners keep dogs out of 
the river along that stretch in order to safe-
guard the voles.  
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Fairford Heritage Open Day 

The Dovecote at Fairford proved a great attraction at Fairford's first 
Heritage Open Day organised by Fairford History Society on Saturday 
9th September. Over 80 people were able to see the impressive 1,196 
pigeon holes contained in the walls of the Dovecote and the unusual 
central pillar. Visitors were also able to visit the Estate Yard which is all 
that remains of Fairford Park House demolished in the late 1950s to 
make way for Farmor's School. The Ernest Cook Trust Offices are in the 
yard and it was with their permission both of these sites were open to 
the public.  

At Fairford Community Centre there were displays recording other ólostô 
buildings in the town e.g. the Magistrate's Court and Police Station, the 
three chapels, lost pubs etc. On view were items collected by Fairford 
History Society over the years and examples of oral history and local 
archive film. St Mary's Church tours led by Mike Godsall and Geoff 
Hawkes also took place. 

It was also the launch of Fairford Walkers are Welcome which aims to 
attract visitors to the town. Malcolm Cutler, Chair of Fairford Walkers 
are Welcome presented the certificate of accreditation to Mark Dudley, 
Deputy Mayor of Fairford.  Over 30 people took part in the Heritage 
Walk led by Syd Flatman. There was also a guided Tomb Trail around St 
Mary's Churchyard led by Chris Hobson who gave interesting          
background to some of the churchyard's inhabitants. A River Walk took 
place in the afternoon led by Malcolm Cutler. 

Fairford Neighbourhood Plan 

A hearing for the Fairford Neighbourhood Plan took place on Thursday 
14th September.  The Examiner invited Fairford Town Council,       
Cotswold District Council and specific developers to discuss and clarify 
specific areas of the Neighbourhood Plan.  Following this meeting the          
Examiner will issue his report on the Plan.  
 
The expected timetable for the plan is:  
¶ Release of fact checking draft report, by 22nd September 
¶ Release of final report, by 29th September 
¶ CDCôs decision on the report, by 3rd November 
¶ Date of Referendum, while subject to the timing of earlier events, 

currently likely to be 7th December. 

However this is subject to change.  
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 Palmer Hall 

Palmer Hall has a large hall available for hire, with an alcohol          
licence.  Marvellous stage for any band or performance to show their 
talents. Disabled side entrance with ramp.  

  

Monthly cinema only Ã3.00 per person with tea and coffee included, 
wine available at Ã2.50 a glass 

  

A variety of clubs use the hall on a regular basis see the website for 
details www.thepalmerhall.org 

We have a number of rooms available for hire of various sizes       
suitable for fundraising events, childrenôs parties, craft activities, 
meetings and large parties. For your catering needs the Centre has a 
fully equipped kitchen or we have very good relationships with local 
caterers who are experienced in providing meals/ buffets at the    
Centre.      

Each room can be booked by the hour, the day or for longer periods. 
Rates vary from a few Ãs to around Ã14 per hour. 

 

Some of the facilities we are able to offer are: 

¶ Hearing Loop / Sound System 

¶ Fully Equipped kitchen 

¶ Alcohol Licence 

¶ Live music licence 

¶ Recommend local caterers for you 

If you would like to know more about the Community Centre and 
would like to see what activities are on offer or would like to catch up 
on all the latest news, then please visit our website or come along 
and have a look around the centre, the office is open each weekday 
morning. 

www.fairfordcommunitycentre.org    Tel: 01285 711571   

Email:  bookings@fccentre.co.uk    

Community Centre - 01285 711571 
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Fairford History Society 

 Thursday 19th October 2017 at 7.30pm 

at Fairford Community Centre 

Archaeology of Chedworth Roman Villa by Nick Humphris.  

Nick will include about the results of the Chedworth summer 2017 dig 

 

Thursday 16th November 2017 at 7.30pm 

at Fairford Community Centre 

The private lives of the Tudors by Dr Samantha Harper, Project        
Researcher, Tudor Chamber Books at the University of Winchester 

  

Membership Ã5 Visitors Ã3 

For further information contact Alison on 01285 711768 or email:  

enquiry@fairfordhistory.org.uk or visit www.fairfordhistory.org.uk 

Fairford Walkers are Welcome was launched on Saturday 9th           
September at the Fairford Heritage Day and the Walkers are Welcome     
membership certificate presented to Fairfordôs Deputy Major, Mark 
Dudley, to be displayed in the Community Centre.  Over 100 people  
attended the Heritage Day to inspect the displays arranged by the  
Fairford History Society and 33 people went on the Heritage Walk in 
the morning, followed by a Tomb Trail and a River Walk in the           
afternoon.  Thanks to the Earnest Cook Trust, visitors were able to visit 
the Dovecot and Estate Yard, both not normally open to the public. 

Maps of walks around   
Fairford will be available 
soon and we are  working 
with Public Rights of Way 
and the Town Council to   
increase signage for       
existing walks.  

Walkers Are Welcome  
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Fairford & Lechlade Business Club  

Launch of the Business Awards 2018 

The official launch of the Fairford & Lechlade Business Club 
Business Awards 2018 will be on Thursday 2nd             
November at 7.30pm at Cotswold Hoburne, South Cerney GL7 5UQ. 
Do come along for drinks and nibbles and hear why you should enter 
the Awards, which will be held on Saturday 27th January 2018. 

  

Will this be the year that your hard work, skills and successes are    
recognised? Will you and your team be celebrating just how great your 
business is? The only way to answer ñyesò to these questions is to     
enter the Awards!  

 You will be able to hear from previous winners and also have the      
opportunity to chat to our Steering Group members over a drink to find 
out more about how to enter. There will also be a presentation on the 
best way to complete the entry forms so you can show the judges what 
makes your business so exceptional that it stands a really good chance 
of winning one of the Awards. 

 Award Categories: 

Business of the Year 

Business Person of the Year 

New Business of the Year 

Most Innovative Business of the Year 

The Howard Dowler Award  

The Bob Warren Hospitality Award 

Most Outstanding Business Student of the Year 

  

Sponsorship 

For our Business Awards to be successful, we need sponsors. We are 
already receiving enquiries from potential sponsors, but we will have 
more details on the launch night of how you can promote your        
business through the sponsorship opportunities available. 

  

To book your place at the Awards Launch at Cotswold Hoburne, South 
Cerney, GL7 5UQ on Thursday 2nd November, please register at 
www.flbc.org.uk/Events. Starts at 7.30pm, presentation at 8pm,      
networking from 9pm. For more information, call Chris on 01285 
712150 or email admin@flbc.org.uk.  
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